

AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE HOME GROUP ROLL CALL JULY-2016-JUNE 2017

Group Name	Jul	Aug	Sept	Oct	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun
A New Beginning	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Basic Text Study	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Came to Believe					X							
Candlelight Recovery	X	X	X	X		X						
Choices in the Afternoon (Phone)												
Circle of Hops												
Constantly Searching												
Daily Reprieve				X								
Down but Not Out												
Expect a Miracle												
Faith Through Principles	X		X	X	X	X						
Freedom thru Recovery		X		X	X	X						
Grow Up or Die												
Hardcore group		X	X	X	X							
Hope in Recovery												
I Can't We Can		X	X	X								
In from the Storm			X									
Let the Healing Begin				X								
Life on Life Terms	X	X			X							
Living Clean and Serene				X	X							
Lunatic Fringe					X							
Man Up				X								
Miracles in Progress												
NA at Noon												
NA at Noon	X	X	X	X	X	X						
NA Way	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Never Alone Never Again			X		X							
New Horizons												
New Way of Life II	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Our Common Welfare												
Out of the Forest												
Out to Lunch	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Peace in the AM	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Primary Purpose		X		X	X	X						
Principles and Traditions			X	X	X	X						
Principles: 84 Personalities				X	X	X						
Recovery in the Hood	X	X		X		X						
Recovery Road												
Recovery thru Recovery												
Seeking Similarities			X	X	X	X						
Serenity in the Morning	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Southside Recovery	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Spiritual Change	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Spiritually High		X	X	X	X	X						
Stepping Up in Recovery (Phone)												
The Journey Continues	X			X	X	X						
The Seekers												
Together We Can	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Trust the Process			X	X	X	X						
Tuesday Night Live	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Way to Grow	X	X	X	X	X	X						
We Do Recover	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Welcome Home	X			X	X	X						
Why Are We Here				X	X	X						
Women in Recovery	X											
Women Working Steps												
Young Connections												

21 21 25 26 24 20

Trusted Servant Title	JUL	AUG	SEP	OCT	NOV	DEC	JAN	FEB	MAR	APR	MAY	JUN
CHAIRPERSON Julius J.	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Alt. Chair. Richard B	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Covention Chair- Teddy.	Darren L	X	X	X	Vacant	X						
Activities - Lahoma S.	X	X	X	X	X	ABS						
H&I - David K.	X	Stephanie	X	X	X	ABS						
Outreach Chair -	Curtis	Curtis	X	ABS	X	VACANT						
PR Chair - Craig R.	X	Vacant	X	X	X	X						
Policy Chair - Malinda	Vacant	X	X	X	X	ABS						
Policy Alt -	Vacant	Vacant	X	X	X	VACANT						
RCM -	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	VACANT						
Alt RCM -	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	VACANT						
Secretary - Candis D	X	X	X	X	X	X						
Alt Secretary	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	VACANT						
Treasurer - Tim H	X	ABS	X	X	X	X						
Alt Treasurer	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	Vacant	VACANT						

Minutes for the Capital Area Service Committee
December 4, 2016

Meeting called to order at 2:00 pm with the Serenity Prayer and reading of the N.A. Twelve Traditions and Twelve Concepts.

Roll Call

20 out of 50 Home Groups were represented. 6 Officers and subcommittee chairpersons were present.

Approval of Minutes

Minutes were approved.

Concerns/Open Forum

- Home group NA and PM needs our support. The meetings are on Saturdays at 1pm-2pm. The address is 124 S. Salisbury Street.
- Concerns about the Serenity Fest's revenue due to the Home Group "Peace in the AM" sanctioning the event. Where did the money go? Peace in the AM Roderick informed that Peace in the AM had no involvement in the funds, but will look into it. This has affected NA as a whole because it has the NA logo on the event information. A member suggested that Narcotics Anonymous is not Sanctioning events that are not a part of Narcotics Anonymous (due to liability concerns). Serenity Fest plans to hold another event.

Subcommittee, Officer and Ad-hoc reports (see attached)

Chairperson (Julius J) –Written report provided.

Welcomed new homegroups to submit a motion to join this AREA and informed that they will be added to the directory during the quarterly directory updates. I received a resignation letter from Jeremy C (Alternate Policy Chair). This position is vacant. The Outreach Chair has also resigned. Both sent a resignation via email. I received information from the 3 subcommittee that were motioned to "consolidate". For more information, please address this with the Chairs of those sub-committees.

Vice Chair (Richard B) –Written Report. There are two proposals to be voted on today for the Region during new business.

Secretary (Candis D.) – Written report. Minutes can be found on the website www.capitalareancna.com after clicking on the Area Service Committee tab. Please fill out the spreadsheet that is being passed around for all (old and new) GSR's and alternate GSR's to enter their name, homegroup name, and email address is being passed around. The phone number is optional. **Officers please provide a written report. GSR's, alternate GSR's, and officers, if you do not receive an email with the minutes, please feel free to email the secretary at secretary@capitalareancna.com with your homegroup name and your name so that I can add you or correct your email address in the directory.**

RCM (Vacant.) -

Treasurer (Tim H.)– Written report. Due to the last ASC meeting being held early in the month, the PNC bank statements had not closed for October. A revised Income and Expense Statement for October is included for the period of 10.08.2016-11.07.2016. The November bank statement has not yet closed out, so activity of 11.08.2016-12.03.2016 is shown on the preliminary November Income and Expense statement. (See attached PNC activity). **Starting account balance was: [REDACTED] on 10.08.2016. No**

deposits from 10.8.2016-11.07.2016. \$ [REDACTED] in checks and deductions. The ending account balance as of 11.07.16 was \$ [REDACTED]. Outstanding checks not cleared totals \$ [REDACTED]. Preliminary November 2016 (11.08.2016-12.03.2016): Starting account balance was: [REDACTED] on 11.08.2016. Homegroup deposits were [REDACTED]. \$ [REDACTED] in checks and deductions. The ending account balance as of 12.03.16 was \$ [REDACTED]. Outstanding checks not cleared totals \$ [REDACTED]. This leaves an available balance of \$ [REDACTED]. This available balance puts us \$ [REDACTED] ABOVE the policy mandated prudent reserve. Sebastian made a payment of \$ [REDACTED] on November 22, 2016. I have not received any payment from Nikki at the last Area meeting.

Policy Chair (Malinda J.)– Written report. The Alternate Policy Chair has resigned. Please review motions that were submitted to be voted on for the “Raffle”, “Ad-Hoc”, and “General Guidelines” to be changed in the policy. The ASC Policy manual needs to be reviewed for grammatical errors and corrections. I am asking for your assistance by approval from the body to make changes as I did not want to make changes without the body knowing or approval.

Policy Alternate (Vacant.) No report.

PR (Craig R) – Written report. We completed an online presentation to a substance abuse counseling class at NCSU. Our subcommittee met via conference call on November 30 to review and approve our work plan. A copy is included with this report. The website had 4,186 visitors who visited 13,437 pages. The homepage, meetings/events and Eblast page were the most frequently visited in that order. We also were contacted by 7 people via the website for information and requests for help. If anyone would like to be added to the Eblast mailing list, there is a link on the website to request being added. The phone line received 2 calls regarding 2017 convention information and NA meetings. The next distribution of meeting lists is scheduled for next month’s ASC meeting. We elected alternative web servant and secretary, Courtney S and Liz D respectfully. Welcome to the team and thank both of you for your service!! We are recruiting a vice chair, alternate phone line and meeting list coordinators. Please pass that on to your home group members. If anyone is interested or need more information, you can contact me at 919.618.7771. We really need all of our home groups (especially GSRs) engagement, direction and involvement in what we do to deliver effective services!! Come out to our subcommittee meeting every first Sunday at 12:30. The PR Facebook page was put online for testing by PR subcommittee members. During the month of December we are asking for GSRs and anyone interested to request access and provide us with input. The name of the page is Capital Area Serenity. It is a closed group which means others can see the names of the members but not the content of what is posted. To gain access someone would have to request it and be approved by the administrators (assigned PR members). We also agreed that for now only Capital Area announcements will be permitted which means no pictures or personal statements. Once we pass this trial period we will be asking for approval from the ASC to retain and maintain it. We made a request to the Convention subcommittee for PR to conduct a presentation to the Raleigh North Hilton staff, a convention workshop and PR table at the convention as well. We will be doing a PR presentation to Raleigh North Hilton staff on December 7, 2016, the monthly PR presentation at First Steps on December 8 2016, and Regional PR subcommittee meeting on December 10, 2016. The expenses were \$ [REDACTED] for literature rack, literature and meeting lists used at the presentation, PR Handbook and advance gas reimbursement for travel to the Regional PR meeting in Rock Hill, SC.

H&I Chair (David K.)– Absent. No written report. All is well. The facilities are taken care of. We has 4 men potential panel leaders and members. Our goal is to have a non-blue card holder to go in and speak, but the facilities are resistant. We have no alternate chair.

Outreach Chair (Vacant.) – The Outreach Chair position is open. It was reported that Curtis will continue to help with this position.

Activities Committee Chair (Absent) –Written report. Our January 2017 event is well ahead in planning. We will be contacting subcommittee members with another date to meet.

Convention Chair (Teddy K.) Written report provided. As of today, we now have a secretary. We still have several positions open that we would love to be filled including Alt Secretary, Alt Hospitality, Arts and Graphics, Alt Arts and Graphics, Alt. Merchandising, and Alt Convention Information.

We are having a Speaker Jam on December 17, 2016 and our New Year's Gala on December 31, 2016. No income for the month of November. As of today, we owe the North Raleigh Hilton \$ [REDACTED] and will be paying [REDACTED] on Monday, December 5, 2016. The beginning balance on November 6 2016 was [REDACTED]. 5 checks ([REDACTED] # [REDACTED] treasurer for ink; # [REDACTED] # [REDACTED] to Walmart for ink; and # [REDACTED] for [REDACTED] for merchandise which were hoodies and sweatshirts for the Convention). The ending balance is [REDACTED]

You can always get the latest Convention Committee information on the website at www.capitalareancna.com and then go the subcommittees page and then to convention committee.

Old Business -

Motion 1:

Made by Gina L. and Seconded by Robin S.

Motion reads: "Combine the H&I, PR, and Outreach under one committee"

Intent: "To bring about Unity of Committees and teamwork and service together"

Result: Still tabled for the 3 Subcommittees

Motion 2:

Made by Principles and Traditions and Seconded by Spiritually High

Motion reads: "Under Description of Subcommittees in the Capital ASC; 3. Convention; E. The Convention Sub-Committee shall not sign a contract with any hotel for the hosting of the NCCAFRNA until a balance of \$ [REDACTED] is in the bank account" TO BE CHANGED TO: read "3.

Convention; E. The Convention Sub-Committee shall not sign a contract with any hotel for the hosting of the NCCAFRNA until a balance of \$ [REDACTED] is in the bank account and copies of the proposed contract have been presented to the ASC meeting for review and input by GSR's and the elected ASC trusted servants".

Intent: To provide an opportunity for homegroup representatives and other trusted servants to review and provide input on the contract that will be legally binding on our groups and help ensure the principle of accountability is adhered" Amended: "to the fact that we have Convention come back before signing without area approval".

Result-Carried (12 For; 2 against; and 1 abstain)

New Business-

Chair presented a motion for an Ad-Hoc for the Area as a whole was voted on for inventory of the CASC as a whole was voted on. This was carried (13 for; 1 against; 1 abstain).

The two motions for the region was explained and voted on (Please see in Vice Chair Report). One proposal was carried and the other was denied.

There were three other motion forms (attached) submitted, however the submitter was not there during new business to "floor" during this ASC meeting.

Sheryl K. was unanimously voted in as the RCM. Gina L. was unanimously voted in the Alt. RCM

THE NEXT ASC MEETING WILL BE HELD ON January 8, 2017 at 2pm

CASC Chair Report

December 4, 2016

Good Afternoon Members of Capital Area Service Committee,

If you are new homegroup and would like to join this Area, Welcome. Please feel free to complete a motion and stay until the motions are tabled for voting purposes and to complete the meeting information form.

During last month's ASC, I had to abruptly leave due to some neurological issues which has been addressed medically. Apologize for any misunderstandings due to not making an announcement of this to the whole body prior to leaving.

We received a resignation letter from Jeremy C (Alternate Policy Chair). This position is vacant.

I received information from the 3 subcommittee that were motioned to "consolidate". For more information, please address this with the Chairs of those sub-committees.

Julius J.

A handwritten signature in black ink, appearing to be 'Julius J.', written over a horizontal line.

Dec 4, 2016

Capital Area Vice Chairman Report

- 12/1/16
Abstain
17/05/16
- Hello family. We have two proposals to be voted on for the Region
1. To add to the CRNA Policy appendix G6, Carolina Region Hospital and Institutions Subcommittee Guidelines Article 10 ~~of~~ Section Q, CRNA Sponsorship behind the Walls Guidelines 1. Correspondence Guideline 2, Participation Request Form 3 Welcome letter.
 2. Proposal 10-16-20. Request for [REDACTED] to pay for Region's share of expenses to host SLE Zonal Forum in Greensboro Dec 3 or 4

Thank you for ~~me~~ allowing me to be of service

Richard B.

December 2016 Secretary Report

GSR's, alternate GSR's, and officers, if you do not receive an email with the minutes, please feel free to email the secretary at secretary@capitalareancna.com with your homegroup name and your name so that I can add you or correct your email address in the directory. Also minutes can be found on the website www.capitalareancna.com after clicking on the Area Service Committee tab.

Last month, I informed the body that I will be working on revamping the email directory. The spreadsheet for all (old and new) GSR's and alternate GSR's to enter their name, homegroup name, and email address is being passed around. The phone number is optional.

Thanks for allowing me to be of service.

Candis D.



ASC SECRETARY

CASC TREASURERS REPORT – December 04, 2016

Date: 12/03/2016
From: Tim H., CASC Treasurer
Re: Treasury Report for the month of November 2016

Dear Capital Area.

I would like to thank the Capital Area for allowing me to serve in this position, helping to carry the message of NA by being of service is an important part of my recovery. Please encourage other responsible, trusted servants to volunteer at the Area level to help us to continue to carry the message.

Since the area meeting last month was so early in the month and the PNC bank statement had not closed out yet for October, a revised Income and Expense statement for October is included along with the PNC bank statement, for the period 10/08/16 thru 11/07/16.

The November bank statement has not yet closed out, so account activity from 11/08/16 thru 12/03/16 is shown on the preliminary November Income and Expense statement, see the attached PNC activity report for the period of 11/08/16 thru 12/03/2016.

OCTOBER

REVISED SEPTEMBER STATEMENT * REVISED *

The beginning balance on 9/09/2016 was: \$
Deposits in September: \$ - See attached Homegroup Donation List
Checks and deductions totaled: \$ - See attached detailed Income & Expense Report
Ending balance on 11/07/2016: \$ - See attached PNC Account Summary
Outstanding checks not cleared: \$ - NONE
Available balance on 11/07/2016: \$

PRELIMINARY NOVEMBER 2016 STATEMENT

The beginning balance on 11/08/2016 was: \$
Deposits in November Totaled: \$ - See attached Homegroup Donation List
Checks and deductions totaled: \$ - See attached detailed Income & Expense Report
Ending balance on 12/03/2016: \$ - See attached PNC Account Summary
Outstanding checks not cleared: \$ - NONE
Available balance on 12/03/2016: \$

Homegroup Donations in November totaled \$ [REDACTED]. See attached Homegroup donation lists. Sebastian paid \$ [REDACTED]. Nikki Paid \$ [REDACTED]. Our account balance is [REDACTED]. Outstanding checks total [REDACTED] which leaves an available balance of [REDACTED]. This available balance puts us [REDACTED] ABOVE the policy mandated prudent reserve of [REDACTED]. See attached PNC bank statement and the Income and Expense statement.

The previous Treasurer, Sebastian L., made a payment on 11/22/16 of [REDACTED] leaving a balance of \$ [REDACTED].

The previous Literature Committee chair Nikki made no payment at the last Area meeting leaving a balance of \$ [REDACTED].

Thanks, I look forward to seeing everyone at the January Area Meeting.

Your trusted servant,

Tim H.

Greetings Family,

This month, I have spoken with the PR Chairperson and our (now) Former Alt Policy Chair. FYI: the Alt Policy Chairperson is resigning. In the last few months, in communicating with our Activities and Outreach Chairpersons, I got the impression, that they are satisfied with their policy, and motivated to incorporate whatever, future ASC Policy that may impact theirs.

Since, the last ASC meeting, I learned that efforts to combine H&I and PR are being made. It is clear that the H&I and PR Chairpersons are working on this project.

I regret that this body chose not to discuss the Motions that I submitted last month, so that the home groups could vote this time. At the risk of sounding smart, I do not have any further input others than what we discussed when I submitted them...? It is my hope that this body, will vote on at least 1-of them this time, since the other 2 will change Policy; and therefore, may require being sent back to home groups AGAIN.

1. Raffles (the Motion is self-explanatory!)

2. An Adhoc Committee to review and update Convention Policy. It is my opinion, that a lot of the dissention and discord (in this AREA) has occurred about the Convention Committee's functioning, has to do with discrepancy in Policy! This fact has caused a tremendous amount of separation within this AREA. It is time to do something to change that...or at least try to do something besides what we've historically, been doing. Continuous discussion of the problems has not resulted in viable solutions!

3. Insert with General Subcommittee Guidelines "notification of meetings". No Sub-committee shall meet outside of it's normal meeting time without proper notification to the whole AREA. This is so that, if any AREA member wishes to attend, they will have equal opportunity to present. ONLY, "Executive Committee" members can meet without notifying the AREA...and this meeting cannot result in making decisions in behalf of their respective Committee.

Lastly, last month, our PR Chair made mention that he "wouldn't print off our Policy Manual" in its present state. The implication was that the ASC Policy Manual needs to be reviewed for grammatical errors and corrections, etc. This statement did not get much response from this body, and I must say, I was mildly surprised. When I accepted the Policy Chair's service position, I believe that I made mention that I, too, noticed the same, BUT would not undertake the mission of completely, overhauling our Policy without this body's direction...? So, what do you want me to do?

In Service,

Malinda J., Policy Chair

CAPITAL AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE



Capital Area Officer/Subcommittee Report Form

Name/Position: Craig R/ PR Chairperson

Date: December 6, 2016

Activities:

We completed an online presentation to a substance abuse counseling class at NCSU. The call went very well with numerous questions. Our subcommittee met via conference call on November 30 to review and approve our work plan. A copy is included with this report. The website had 4,186 visitors who visited 13,437 pages. The homepage, meetings/events and Eblast page were the most frequently visited in that order. We also were contacted by 7 people via the website for information and requests for help. If anyone would like to be added to the Eblast mailing list, there is a link on the website to request being added. The phone line received 2 calls regarding 2017 convention information and NA meetings. The next distribution of meeting lists is scheduled for next month's ASC meeting. The PR Facebook page was put online for testing by PR subcommittee members. During the month of December we are asking for GSRs and anyone interested to request access and provide us with input. The name of the page is Capital Area Serenity. It is a closed group which means others can see the names of the members but not the content of what is posted. To gain access someone would have to request it and be approved by the administrators (assigned PR members). We also agreed that for now only Capital Area announcements will be permitted which means no pictures or personal statements. Once we pass this trial period we will be asking for approval from the ASC to retain and maintain it. We made a request to the Convention subcommittee for PR to conduct a presentation to the Raleigh North Hilton staff, a convention workshop and PR table at the convention as well. We elected alternative web servant and secretary, Courtney S and Liz D respectfully. Welcome to the team and thank both of you for your service!! We are recruiting a vice chair, alternate phone line and meeting list coordinators. Please pass that on to your home group members. If anyone is interested or need more information, you can contact me at 919.618.7771. We really need all of our home groups (especially GSRs) engagement, direction and involvement in what we do to deliver effective services!! Come out to our subcommittee meeting every first Sunday at 12:30.

Expenses:

\$ [REDACTED] for literature rack, literature and meeting lists used in presentation, PR Handbook and advance gas reimbursement for travel to Regional PR meeting in Rock Hill, SC

Upcoming Activities:

- PR presentation to Raleigh North Hilton staff December 7
- Monthly PR presentation at First Steps in Raleigh, December 8.
- Regional PR subcommittee meeting December 10

Two Year Work Plan 2016-2018 Capital Area PR Subcommittee

I. Structure

- A. Review current policy; develop internal guidelines
- B. Recruit and elect Trusted Servants, provide related handbooks, PR Basics Booklet
- C. Create PR fliers for recruitment (Completed October 2016)
- D. Discuss midmonth subcommittee meeting for planning and possible orientation of new members

II. Internal Services

- A. Develop form for meeting list changes (Completed October 2016)
- B. Provide PR orientation and training to subcommittee members and volunteers
- C. Build resource list compiled through Orientation sessions and recruitment of former trusted servants
- D. Develop PR presentation to utilize within the fellowship and with the public
- E. Plan and conduct 2 Service Learning Days for recruitment of new members, training for subcommittee trusted servants and collaborating with other subcommittees
- F. Sign up and participate in PR Webinars offered by NA World Services

III. External Services

- A. Create contact letter and mailing list of various public entities for initial contact
- B. Plan and place NA literature racks in targeted facilities (Jails, TX Centers, Hospitals)
- C. Develop plans for providing information to DMV, Billboards and placing Basic Text in county libraries
- D. Search out new opportunities for building effective public relationships in Capital Area- Local schools, Media, Criminal Justice, Healthcare, Government
- E. Search out opportunities to more effectively coordinate PR services with surrounding NA communities

IV. Processes

- A. Develop/implement process for submission and review of requests for PR services from the fellowship and/or professionals

December 4th 2016

Good Afternoon Family

Our January 2017 event is well ahead in planning the ~~activity~~ ^{event} ^{we} ~~activity~~ apology for not meeting Dec 3rd 2016. We do plan to meet again at a later date. We will be Contacting Subcommittees member with another date we will be meeting. At this time this is all we have to report.

Thank you

Lahoma S.

DECEMBER 4TH 2016

Good afternoon family, hope all is well looking forward to our two upcoming events, speaker jam on December 17th and our New Year's Eves gala on December 31st. Since we didn't have any income for the month of November it's very important that we try very hard to make these events successful. We still have several position that needs to be filled, Secretary, Alt.Secretary, Alt.Hospitality, Arts&Graphics, Alt.Arts&Graphics, Alt.Merchandising and Alt. Convention Information. As of today we owe the North Raleigh Hilton \$ [REDACTED] We will be paying them \$ [REDACTED] on Monday Dec.5th, that will drop our balance to \$ [REDACTED]. Even though we still have a high balance, we will make it happen. Thank you for allowing me to serve as your Chair Person.

TEDDY K.

December 4th 2016

Hello Committee hope all is well. Our Beginning Balance is \$ [REDACTED]. On November 6th we wrote 5 checks (# [REDACTED] to Best Buy for [REDACTED]), (# [REDACTED] to treasure for ink \$ [REDACTED]), (# [REDACTED] to Hilton \$ [REDACTED]), (# [REDACTED] to Walmart ink [REDACTED]) and (# [REDACTED] For Merchandise \$ [REDACTED]). Which gave us a total of expense for November of \$ [REDACTED].

We had no income for the month of November. Which gives us an Ending Balance of \$ [REDACTED].

Thanks for allowing us to serve.

Angela K-Treasure

Candice B- Alt. Treasure



NCCAFRNA
28TH Anniversary Convention Celebration
June 16-18, 2017

Hilton North Raleigh Midtown
3415 Wake Forest Rd, Raleigh, NC 27609
(919) 872-2323

Room Rates

(All rooms include Breakfast)

Single \$114 Dbl. \$119 Triple \$124 Quad \$129

Booking Code: TM28

Saturday Night Banquet Tickets sold at the Door \$10.00

CONVENTION PRE-REGISTRATION

Pre-Registration \$15.00 before 10-31-16

\$20.00 between 11-01-16 - 2-28-17

\$25.00 between 3-1-17 - 6-9-17

NAME _____
ADDRESS _____
CITY _____
STATE _____
ZIP _____
PHONE _____
EMAIL _____
CLEAN DATE _____

Mail Registration Form with Check or Money Order To:
NCCAFRNAXXVIII
P.O. Box 10953
Raleigh, NC 27605

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT THE FOLLOWING CHAIR PERSONS

Chair-Teddy K. 919-616-2654

Hotel-Angela M. 919-327-7453

Registration-Annette W. 919-591-5028

Fund Raising-Theresa F. 919-561-4692

Programming-Delphyne F. 919-592-1605
Merchandise-Johnny B. 252-452-2018
Convention Information-Cynthia W. 919-931-2688
Hospitality-James G. 919-593-0359





Capital Area Service Committee
Motion Form

Date: 11-6-2016

Motion made by: Erina L.

Second: Robin S

Motion reads as follows: Combine H & I, PR, and Outreach under one committee.

Intent: To bring about Unity of Committees, and teamwork and service together.

Carried _____

Failed _____

Tabled for H & I, PR, + Outreach

Amended _____

Back to Home Group _____

Policy Change _____

Yes _____

No _____

Abstain _____



Capital Area Service Committee
Motion Form

Date: 11/6/10

Motion made by: PRINCIPLES + TRADITIONS

Second: Spiritually High

Motion reads as follows: Under Description of Subcommittee
in the Capital ASC:

3. Convention
E. The convention subcommittee shall not sign a contract with any hotel for the hosting of the NCCAFRNA until a balance of \$ [redacted] is in its bank account.

* Change to - 3. Convention E. The convention subcommittee shall not sign a contract with any hotel for the hosting of the NCCAFRNA until a balance of \$ [redacted] is in its bank account and copies of the proposed contract have been brought to the ASC meeting for review and input by BSR's and

~~intend~~ elected ASC trusted servants
* ~~intend~~ to provide an opportunity for homegroup representatives and other trusted servants to review and provide input on the contract that will be legally binding on our group, and help ensure the principle of accountability is followed by

* ~~intend~~ to the fact that we have conventions have been before signing with the hotel to approve.

Carried Failed Tabled

Amended Back to Home Group Policy Change

Yes 12 No 2 Abstain 1

Under Description of Subcommittees in the Capital ASC:

3. Convention

E. The convention subcommittee shall not sign a contract with any hotel for the hosting of the NCCAFRNA until a balance of [REDACTED] is in its bank account

Change to:

3. Convention

E. The convention subcommittee shall not sign a contract with any hotel for the hosting of the NCCAFRNA until a balance of [REDACTED] is in its bank account and *copies of the proposed contract have been brought to the ASC meeting for review and input by GSRs and elected ASC trusted servants*

Intent:

To provide an opportunity for home group representatives and other trusted servants to review and provide input on the contract that will be legally binding on our groups and help ensure the principle of accountability is adhered to



N.A. Service Resume

W. Lee Smith

Date: 12-4-10

Name: Sheryl K.	Clean Date: 4/12/1991
Address [REDACTED]	
Phone (813) 785 0545	
Service position interested in: RCM	
List group service positions and dates served:	
Chair - Women in Recovery 2014	
Asst Treasurer - Florida Area	
GSR. of home group	
List area service positions and dates served:	
0	
List regional service positions and dates served:	
0	
List world service positions and dates served:	
0	
Have you completed all service commitments?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Yes <input type="checkbox"/> No
If no, why not?	
Please list anything additional:	
Are you employed full-time?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Yes <input type="checkbox"/> No
Can you travel in connection with this service commitment?	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Yes <input type="checkbox"/> No

W. Lee Smith

WELCOME



N.A. Service Resume

Date: 12/4/2016.

Name: Gina L.	Clean Date: 2/12/1992.
Address [REDACTED]	
Phone (919) 696-5437	
Service position interested in: Alternate RCM-Capital Area,	
List group service positions and dates served: Treasurer-2013-2015 Secretary. 2012-2013. GSR several homegroups in 24+ years. All group positions of Home Group over the years.	
List area service positions and dates served: P.I Chair, Convention Committee Member in several positions H+I. Secretary, Convention Treasurer. (1 month.) H+I Committee Member.-Serving on. carrying message.	
List regional service positions and dates served:	
List world service positions and dates served:	
Have you completed all service commitments? () Yes (X) No	
If no, why not? I resigned as Treasurer of Convention Ct. (2016-2017) due to disruptive behavior	
Please list anything additional:	
Are you employed full-time? (X) Yes () No	
Can you travel in connection with this service commitment? (X) Yes () No	

BASIC TEXT STUDY

Holiday Meeting

December 24th 6:00pm

UNTIL

December 25th at Midnight



Speaker meeting at 7:00pm

Dinner Serviced

306 Hubert Street



Contact Freddie D

919-745-0723

